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Unified Giving 

The good news:  15 churches pledged this year that did not last year, and 16 churches increased their 
pledges for a total of 44 churches pledging.  We continue to receive pledges for 2022, but our unified giving 
is 36% below budget.  Please check with your Treasurer or Clerk of Session to make sure your church has 
made a pledge.  This is the best way we can plan the funding of our mission and ministry.  Remember, we 
together are the presbytery – all our congregations and ministers – and only with your support can we 
perform our mission and ministry for Christ. 

Financial Review 

Our auditors, Neville Wainio CPAs of St. Augustine, completed an unqualified review of our financial 
statements for 2021 and gave a full report to the Finance Team in March.  If you would like a copy of the 
review, please email lisa@staugpres.org.  

Investment Performance 

Here is how our investment accounts performed for last year relative to an index of similar funds.  Account 
values are down slightly this year-to-date reflecting market performance. 

2021 Index 
TPF Balanced 12.2% 12.4% 
TPF Large Cap 22.1% 25.9% 
UBS (managed) 17.9% 12.4% 

Accomplishments 

As I completed my first full year as your treasurer, I looked back over the last 12 months on all that we 
have accomplished, which is shown on the next page.  These accomplishments are not mine alone, but also 
reflect the work of the Finance Team, the Trustees, and the Council.  Thank you to all who provide such 
committed stewardship of our financial resources. 

John R. Ragsdale 
Treasurer 
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Finance/Treasury Accomplishments 
 

February 2021 – February 2022 
 
 

1. Reinstated the Treasurer’s Report in presbytery meeting packets. 

2. Simplified the presentation of financial statements. 

3. Cleaned-up balance sheet, consolidating or closing-out many accounts. 

4. Established a minimum operating reserve of $425,000. 

5. Conducted a thorough investment review and rebalanced the unrestricted operating fund 

investment account (with the chair of the presbytery trustees). 

6. Revised method of reporting investment earnings for budget purposes. 

7. Established PILP investment account to support Montgomery mortgage. 

8. Conducted a thorough review of all restricted funds, closed out several funds, and 

established a grant process for deployment of funds for mission and ministry. 

9. Disbursed first set of grants and receiving applications for second set. 

10. Transitioned to and trained new office manager/bookkeeper. 

11. Transitioned to QuickBooks accounting and payroll platforms. 

12. Coordinated the preparation of the 2022 budget approved by presbytery. 

13. Transitioned to new auditors, completed unqualified audit for 2020, and completed 

unqualified review for 2021. 

14. Established Generosity Team to focus on increasing church giving. 

15. Paid-off Highlands mortgage and established method for accruing for major repair 

expenses. 

16. Completed dismissal of the St. Johns Church. 




















